

Monday May 14, 2018 7:00pm Location: School Library

Meeting called to order: Chelsea Hill, 7:10pm

In attendance: David Worford, Caitlin Yates, Alissa Poduska, Becky Woodcox, Sarah Putman, April Price, Heather Casteñeda, Kelli Wallace, Nicole Booker, Belinda Daniels, Milena Rodionov, Pam Rice

Minutes — Minutes were presented, accepted as written

### Officer's Reports

## President's Report-Chelsea Hill

• Thanks to all for a great year

#### Principal's Report- Alissa Poduska

- Thanks for a great year! Only 11 days left!
- PBLs are all completed for the year
  - o 3<sup>rd</sup> grade finished their project on invasive species
  - o 5<sup>th</sup> grade finished their projects on solar resources
  - Celebration Breakfast was held last week
    - The BBQ grill that was used can be stored at school, but cannot store the propane tanks
    - Sarah Putman offered to store the tanks at her house

## Treasurer's Report—Belinda Daniels

- Star Stampede
  - Total funds raised \$6400
- Budget
  - Discussion about Special Request and Classroom Fund
  - Was presented at the Board Meeting and the only change made was to add \$100 for Teacher Appreciation to include Specials
  - Increase in funding for Eco Week
  - Increase in funding for field trips due to anticipated increased enrollment
  - o It was moved and seconded to approve the budget; Approved unanimously

- Audit
  - Coming to end of fiscal year, need to perform audit after 7/15
  - Will ask Aisha and Sherrell for help

# **Staff Report**—Becky Woodcox

• Nothing to report, just to relay the staff's appreciation

### **New Business**

#### 2018-2019 Calendar

- Several edits were made during the Board Meeting
- Calendar approved as know at this time
- Will be finalized and sent out by the end of the year

#### **Election**—Chelsea Hill

- Vice President was the final open elected position
- Kelli Wallace offered to be VP next year
- Board was approved as elected for next year

# **Committee Reports**

### Bridge Books—Sarah Putman

- Decrease in number of orders
- The is a service, not a fundraiser, so not a problem
- All have been distributed

# Family Nights—Kelli Wallace for John Wallace

- \$366.96 left to meet our goal for the year with more family nights still on the calendar
- Waiting on check from CB&Potts
- Discussion about options for next year, Kelli to take ideas to John

### School Supply Kits—Heather Casteñeda

- 57 kits ordered so far
- 100 kits were ordered last year
- Using a new company this year and so far, it is much better than previous company
- Not a fundraiser, just a service to parents

### **King Soopers Cards**—Chelsea Hill for Cara Fleckenstein

- New cards are in at King Soopers after some confusion about which King Soopers was our "local" location.
- King Soopers corporate office had changed which department was handling the Grocery Card program, and some of our contact information didn't make the transfer.
- We have received all the checks and funds that we've earned; we are receiving credit for all the cards we've purchased
- We haven't received all of our account statements, yet. These contain information to track all of our cards, but it hasn't affected our receipt of funds
- The information about (and it went out in the last newsletter) about how to use the cards to pay for a Clicklist order went out in the last school newsletter.
- Have not heard any feedback from our card users if they have been successful
  using the cards with Clicklist. So if anyone at the PTO has attempted to use
  their card to pay for a Clicklist order, they could email me with any feedback.

#### **Sock Hop**—Chelsea Hill for Dixie Gormley

- Sock hop was help April 13, haven't received an email update or review
- Discussed suggestions for next year
  - Contact FCHS dance team for a special performance
  - Shorten it to 1.5 hours from current 2 hours
  - o Food truck was well received
  - Possibly change the theme (different era, other ideas)

### **Star Stampede**—Mary Jackson

- Was held Thursday, April 12
- Raised a total of \$6400
- Next year need to make sure there are more adults outside the entire time

### **Teacher Appreciation BBQ**—Chelsea Hill for Lola Jacobson

- Was held Friday, May 4
- Went well. No further updates received

### **Questions?**

- Enrichment
  - Received lots of positive feedback
  - Ariel Witt has offered to do it again

Chelsea thanked everyone for coming, meeting adjourned at 8:15pm

Minutes compiled by Pam Rice